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Bellyeoman Community Council 
Serving NE Dunfermline 

MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON WEDNESDAY 8th MARCH 2006 
AT 7.00PM IN BALFOUR COURT, DUNFERMLINE. 

 
The meeting was held in Balfour Court as there was a problem at the Jean Mackie Centre 
 
 PRESENT:  
 Wilma Allday (Madam Chairman), Kate Findlay (Treasurer), Tom Brand (Vice Chairman), Graeme 

Whyte, Jessie Cartmell, Douglas Campbell, Donald Heigh, Lilah McKay, Janet Miller, PC Carol Bishop 
(Community Police Officer) & Cllr. Les Wood, Chris Woodend (Fife Council Environmental Services).  A 
member of the public was Jimmy Leslie. 

 
1] Madam Chairman’s Welcome / Apologies:  Madam Chairman welcomed everyone to the meeting 

thanking the Warden of Balfour Court for the use of the hall at short notice. 
 Apologies were received from John Dudgeon (Secretary). 
 Chris Woodend (Fife Council Environmental Services) had been invited along to give a talk on recycling 

and refuse collections this went ahead before the general business. 
 

This talk gave us a good insight into the reason for the proposed methods.  From this although we 
accepted that self help was the order of the day we were not entirely happy. 
If we do not try to make this work the consequences are horrendous as the fines for not meeting targets 
do not bear thinking about and would add to our council tax. 

 
2] Minutes:  The Minutes of the last meeting were read and approved.  They were moved by Jessie 

Cartmell and seconded by Graeme Whyte. 
 
3] Matters Arising From Minutes: 

Parking at Queen Margaret Hospital: See details in the police report. 
Bellyeoman View Estate Open Space Maintenance: Carried forward to next meeting.  
Colliston Road Residents Meeting: No further forward.  What can we do next?  Write to Smarts. 
CO-OP Bins: Situation worse than ever, Write to the Coop  
Lauriston Gardens Slope at Kingdom Development:. Dave Paterson and Peter Howden ( Kingdom 
Housing) have been looking at this Dave Paterson will give a report at the next meeting. 
CC Notice Board: When weather permits. 
Leys Park Road: Ongoing. 
 

 
4] Madam Chairman's Report: The chairman had nothing further to report that had not been covered 

earlier in the agenda.  
 
5] Secretary’s Report Inc Correspondence: 
 In the absence of the Secretary Madam Chairman presented the correspondence below. 
Correspondence Received: 
 
Party Details 
Fife Council Dev Ser – Creating a better Fife 
Fife Council Law & Ad – Dunfermline City Centre Liaison Grp 
Fife Council Law & Ad – West Fife Divisional Licensing Board 
Fife Council Trad Std – News Articles 
Fife Council West Fife Area Services Committee Meeting Notes & Bulletin 
Fife Council Commission on Boundary Differencies & Voting Systems 
Fife Council Pre Best Kept Town & Village Meeting  
House of Commons Willie Rennie contact details 
Dunf & West Fife Community Engagement 
Scottish Exec PAN on Community Engagement 
Fife Constabulary Consultation Events 
Email Cllr Tolson DAFC Liaison Committee Minutes 
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Email Graeme Whyte Complaint about Steps 
Email Mark Ruskell MSP Ship to Ship Transfer Proposal 
Planning Applications Change of use ( For info ) 
Register of Scotland Deeds for Balvaird Place. (Pass payment info to Kate) 
 
 
6] Treasurer’s Report: 
 The Treasurer, Kate Findlay stated that the balance of the Community Council account stood at 

£2816.96 and that the books would go to the auditors at the end of the month.  We would also like a 
figure from Dave Paterson for the Viewpoint improvements to enable us to submit a final total. . 

 
7] Council: 

• Nothing new to report from Cllr. Les Wood 
 

8] Police Report 
• PC Carol Bishop is our new Community Constable along with Steven Miller. 
• Hospital Parking is still an ongoing problem, Police are booking cars in the Hospital area and 

sometimes more than once.  Meetings are still ongoing. 
• There appear to have been a couple of break ins in Haig Cres., but Police had no report of this, also 

the reason for the transfer of the meeting to Balfour Court was because of a break in. 
 
9] AOCB: 

 Item: Pavement at Hairdressers on Townhill Road, Cllr. Wood will investigate. 
  Pedestrian Crossing on Robertson Road, should be sited somewhere between the Doctors 

Surgery and the Nursing Home. 
  

 
10] DATE & TIME OF NEXT MEETING: 
 The date & time of the next meeting was scheduled for Wednesday 12th APR 2006 at 7.00pm in the 

Jean Mackie Centre, Robertson Road, Dunfermline. (To be confirmed) 
 
 
There being no further business, the meeting closed. 
 

 
 
Signed: 
 
 
 
Date: 
 

 


